

request-169582-

5d6f63f1@whatdotheyknow.com

Contact: Mark Benton Tel: 01302 737565 Fax: 01302 737950

Email: FOI@doncaster.gov.uk Website: www.doncaster.gov.uk

Date: 1<sup>st</sup> August 2013

## Dear Sirs,

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 17<sup>th</sup> July 2013 regarding information about littering/fly tipping. Please find enclosed/attached the information you have requested.

Question. Can you clarify, in the policy of DMBC, the difference between littering and fly tipping and how much waste is considered fly tipping.

Answer: Doncaster Council has no formal policy that highlights the difference between littering and fly tipping. The main reasons behind this are, that we are obliged to give consideration to all the relevant circumstances surrounding each reported or witnessed incident when making this assessment. This for example may include prevalence in an area, type of waste found and volume of waste involved in an incident. We do however generally adopt the government's best practice as found in their "Fly Capture Guidance." As well as this guidance our officers try to adopt a policy of working with the public with regards to understanding what has occurred and keeping the Doncaster Borough a clean and pleasant place for all to reside.

http://www.environment-

agency.gov.uk/static/documents/Research/Flycapture\_Guidance\_Text\_01\_07\_2009.pdf

I hope that this information is useful to you.

## Reviewing any decisions made:

You can ask us to review any decisions made about your request. You do this by writing to Freedom of Information Manager,

Council House, Floor 2, College Road, Doncaster, DN1 3DA



e-mail: FOIAppeals@doncaster.gov.uk

You can apply to the Information Commissioner for a decision about our compliance or otherwise with the Freedom of Information legislation. Please contact the Commissioner for details on how to do this - telephone 01625 545700, address: Information Commissioner, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Internet: <a href="http://www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk/">http://www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk/</a>

Yours sincerely,

Mark Benton
Environmental Crime Officer

